HCS HB 207 -- MEDICAL NOTATION ON DRIVER'S LICENSE (Kelley (127))
COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN: Standing Committee on Transportation

This bill allows a resident of Missouri to have a medical alert
notation placed on his or her driver's license to indicate that
they have an emergency medical card in their possession. Specific
medical conditions will be listed on the medical card. A waiver
for the release of medical information is required and an applicant
for the notation must provide a diagnosis from a physician or
psychologist. Parental consent is required for anyone under 18
years of age. The state highway patrol will receive the medical
information from the Department of Revenue for entry into the
Missouri Uniform Law Enforcement System and this fact is made known
in the application and consent requests.

This bill has a delayed effective date of July 30, 2020.

This bill is similar to HB 1613 (2018).



